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The Faith Hospitality Team is meeting 10:00 am on Monday, April 18th in the Lakeview Room.  We encour-
age people to attend.  We get together and discuss ways we can make our church more welcoming.   This is 
vitally important to the health of our church. Your presence is needed. 
Thanks,  from the Hospitality team. 

Hospitality Meeting 

 

Remember our church members & friends 

who are less mobile and are unable to join us as often as they would like, including:  

Colony Court Memory & Care Suites: Ann Swenson 

Colony Court: Millie Groh, Ardella Draheim, Nina Youngberg,  

Leona Quast, Muriel Jenkins 

Lakeshore Inn: Florence Gutknecht, Hazel Henkensiefken 

Latham Place: Liz Corchran 

Oaklawn Health Care Center: Jim Keller, Bill Brooks 

Tower Light, St. Louis Park:  Darlene Lynch 

Those who also need our prayers:  Willie Mahler [Home Hospice] 

Prayer Requests from Sunday Worship:  Bruce and Deb Hering,  

Leona Quast, Kookie Kukacka, Peter and Verna Fog, Marilyn Possin, Chuck Youngberg, Brenda and Kipp 
Westrum, Jim Keller, Bill Brooks, Lynne Swenson, Les Wells, Dick and Elaine Westrum, the Kellers. 

Prayer Requests 

 

If you have any items that you are putting away for Christmas or anything that you would like to 

donate, we would appreciate  it. Examples of donations would be: furniture, clothing, jewelry, etc. If 

you do not have room for it, we can take it and store it now. All our proceeds go towards cancer 

research. Please contact Dave Baldini at 835-3697 or Vada Dahnert at 833-5477.  

Relay for Life Garage Sale 

COMING  SOON  TO  THE  “CHURCH  BY  THE  LAKE” 

 “M & M”* Sunday! 

An opportunity to feast and fellowship together! 

When:  5:30 PM on Sunday, April 24th 

What:  A light supper of hotdogs, chips, & cookies followed by the movie: 

 “God’s Not Dead” 

After he refuses to disavow his faith, a devout Christian student must prove the existence of God or else his 
college philosophy prof will fail him. 

 

Why:  It is good to gather with others for fun & food! 

Bonus:  No Admission Charge 

                  Nursery will be provided 

 

Be there for the first, biggest and best *Meal and Movie night ever! 
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Following the last newsletter, we received 9 Estimates of Giving with about $2,000 more revenue for the 
operating fund that previously estimated.  They also included plans for giving for apportionments and for the 
capital improvements fund.  This brings our projected shortfall in the operating fund down to $24,000 for the 
year with 31 Estimates of Giving submitted (out of 110 giving units). 

 

We still have a long way to go to assure the available revenue to our operating fund to be able to pay all of 
your bills…salaries, heat, light, administrative and program expenses, etc.  If you haven’t already sent in your 
2016 Estimate of Giving, we urge you to do so.  It really does help us chart our financial path.  If you already 
have sent in your 2016 Estimate of Giving and want to increase it, we welcome that as well. 

 

This topic will be a regular discussion at each church council meeting.  Remember, you don’t need to be a 
regular council member to attend those meetings.  Plan to attend and learn more about Faith Church’s 
operations and plans. 

        Neil Fruechte, Finance Chair 

Church Finance Update 

 
 
 
Have you ever wondered how being hungry affects our ability to learn new information?  

 
For children, poor nutrition may lead to stunted growth, increased 
susceptibility to infections, missing school and failure to thrive.  In addition, 
hunger impacts mood, behavior, energy and ability to learn. 
 
The facts are that in our Waseca schools, nearly 50% of students qualify for 
free or reduced cost lunches.  The school officials feel that no child should 
go without a meal or be made to eat a lunch different from other children.   
The Angel Account was established to help when children forget their lunch 
money or their account is temporarily out of funds.  The student calls their 
parent immediately to inform them of the situation.  The school also informs 
families of shortages in their child’s account which is sometimes reimbursed. 
 

United Methodist Women, as an organization, is particularly supportive of issues involving women and 
children.  With this in mind, the Faith United Methodist Women voted at their February meeting to donate 
$300 to the Angel Account at the Intermediate School (grades 4-6). 
 
Photo:  Sherry Scholljegerdes and Linda Lohse present a check from UMW to principal, John Huttemeier 

Hunger Impacts Learning 

Faith Crafters and Stitchers  

 

Faith Crafters and Stitchers will meet Thursday, April 14th, from 1:00-3:00 p.m. in the Fellowship 

Hall. You are invited to bring your own project to work on or share ideas and supplies for Bazaar 

2016 items that we can all work on. Snacks will be provided. Call Sandy Voshell at 835-4122 if you 

have any questions. 
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UMW Spring Gathering-April 16th 
 

 

This year the Spring Gathering is at Belgrade UMC in North Mankato. Cindy Saufferer is the speaker. We are 

so lucky to have a national leader right here in Blooming Grove. If you plan to go, contact Sherry at 835-4304 

before April 10th. Thanks. 

 

 

The pie auction is raising money for Beth Stankiewicz’s airline ticket to go to Haiti in November. She will be 

working with the orphans and assisting the dentist as needed. Larry Born is the auctioneer. The fun will start 

in the Fellowship Hall after church. 

UMW Mission Pie Auction-April 10th 

 

 

Recently, I was at a parish nurse meeting and this card was one of the handouts. The thought is that some 

people just don’t know where to begin with praying. Here are the suggestions: 

How to Pray, Ten Simple Rules 

1. Pray where you are. God is present everywhere and ready to listen. 

2. Pray when possible, in a quiet place when you can be alone. It is well to fix your mind deliberately on 

God, apart from confusing distractions. 

3. Pray to God simply and naturally, as to a friend. Tell Him what is on your mind. Get help from the prayer 

of others. 

4. Pray, remembering the good things God has done for you. Reckon up your blessings from time to time, 

and give thanks for them. 

5. Pray for God’s forgiveness for the unworthy things that you may have done. He is near to a humble and 

contrite heart. 

6. Pray for the things you need, especially those that will make your life finer and more Christlike. 

7. Pray for others, remembering the situations they confront and help they need. 

8. Pray for the world in its need, asking God to bring better things and offering your help. 

9. Pray above everything else that God’s will may be done in the world. His purposes are deeper and wiser 

than anything you can imagine. 

10. Pray, and then let God use you in answering your prayer. 

Happy Spring, Sherry Scholljegerdes, RN, Your Parish Nurse 

Nurse’s Notes, How to Pray... 

 
                     Elizabeth Circle 

                 UMW Elizabeth Circle will 
meet Wednesday, April 20, at 2:00 p.m. in the 

Lakeview Room. Our hostess will be Sherry 
Scholljegerdes with Karen Ferch leading devotions. 

Visitors and guests are welcome. 
 

Ruth Circle 
UMW Ruth Circle will meet Tuesday, April 12th, 
from 10:30-Noon at Margaret Hasslen’s home. 

 

 
 

Mary Circle 

UMW Mary Circle will meet Tuesday, April 19, at 

1:00 p.m. in the Lakeview Room.  Lorraine Wick will 

host. 

 

 

Monthly Meet-Ups: 
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We will be sewing youth diapers for the kids at the Good Samaritan Hospital in Limbé , Haiti. It will be 

assembly line sewing. We will need about 10 women with sewing machines. There will be a sign-up sheet for 

those who want to join the fun. Sherry and Beth will take the diapers with them in November to Haiti. 

Diaper Day, Tuesday, May 10th 

8:30-11:30 a.m. 


